Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CENTRAL FLORIDA EXPRESSWAY AUTHORITY
The Central Florida Expressway Authority announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Online/Virtual Meeting: March 11, 2025, 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.; In-person Meeting: March 13, 2025, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: The Alternatives Public Workshop is being held both virtually and in-person. Both meetings will present identical information and allow for questions with the study team. Please see below for details on how to participate:

Online/Virtual Meeting: March 11, 2025, 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

In-person Meeting: March 13, 2025, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

(Exhibits and Staff Interactions)

Poinciana Community Center, 445 Marigold Ave., Poinciana, FL 34759

(Looping Presentation)

Anthony DePalma Center, 395 Marigold Ave., Poinciana, FL 34759

To attend either meeting, pre-register here: bit.ly/4fOEwzZ. Pre-registration is optional but appreciated for planning purposes.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Central Florida Expressway Authority (CFX) is holding an Alternatives Public Workshop for the Southport Connector Expressway Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The proposed 15-mile expressway would extend from the Poinciana Parkway, along the median of Cypress Parkway and continue east to Florida's Turnpike and Canoe Creek Road.

Osceola County and Polk County are among the fastest growing areas in the country. Straddling both counties is the Poinciana community – home to more than 70,000 people – and growing. CFX is working in coordination and in partnership with Osceola and Polk County leaders on solutions. Collectively, we are taking into consideration projects underway on many local roads now and additional transportation improvements in the future.

The proposed Southport Connector Expressway is part of a series of new roadways proposed to help Move Poinciana. The proposed expressway would be part of a regional solution for easier and more efficient travel - including making it more convenient to get to Interstate 4 and Florida’s Turnpike. The PD&E Study is evaluating alternatives for an elevated expressway along Cypress Parkway, designed to alleviate traffic backups and improve the reliability of commutes. The study is also evaluating alternative routes to connect with Florida’s Turnpike that will be key in helping to accommodate future growth planned south of Lake Toho. Community input plays a vital role in evaluating the elevated concepts.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mary Brooks, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)505-5594, by email at ProjectStudies@CFXway.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mary Brooks, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)505-5594, by email at ProjectStudies@CFXway.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mary Brooks, Public Involvement Coordinator, by phone at (407)505-5594, by email at ProjectStudies@CFXway.com.
